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Austin, Anny Grace & Abraham

April 2025 Prayer Letter
Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

On the last Sunday in March, Hope Baptist Church celebrated our one year anniversary of church
services here in Suzhou, China! Last year we began meeting in a private room in a restaurant just
downstairs from our current meeting location. The Lord blessed, and within about two months we
were able to begin meeting in our current location. Over the course of the last year, two people have
made professions of faith and two have been baptized. The gospel has been clearly preached to dozens
more at church services, English outreaches, and through other outreach opportunities. We praise the
Lord for what He is doing and are excited to see how He continues to bless in the upcoming year!

One of the highlights of the last year has been seeing friend and new brother in the faith, Christopher
come to know the Lord Jesus and grow in his walk with Him. Despite his young age, resistance from
parents and a couple of minor scares with the authorities, Christopher has made it a point to attend
church and study the Bible with me as often as he is able. He requests time away from mandatory
study hall once a week for mid-week Bible study, seeks me out for one-on-one Bible study once a week
after evening study hall is over, plus comes to church on Sundays every other week (due to only being
out of school every other weekend). He comes with loads of questions and a desire to not only learn
God’s Word but to also gbey God’s Word. Please continue to pray for this new brother in Christ.

English outreach and other English networking events are continuing to prove to be great
opportunities to tell people the joys of knowing Christ. I continue to share the gospel regularly with
my friend Thomas. Please pray for his salvation! Pray also for a man named Mr. Jiang. Mr. Jiang is a
professor at a local university that I recently was able to share Christ with. He told me he would be
interested in meeting with me one-on-one to study the Bible together. Please pray for the Lord to bless
this opportunity.

Friends, thank you all for your faithful prayers for us and the ministry here in Suzhou, China! We
wouldn’t be able to serve here without your continued partnership and prayer support. Christ is
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Pray that the Lord would bless Hope Baptist Church.
Pray for the salvation of Abby, Jimmy, Tim, Thomas,
and Mr. Jiang.
Pray for the 2025 Goforth China Tour. See what the Lord is doing in China!

Pray that the Lord would raise up and send forth more g..1 the above code with your smartphone to request
laborers into His harvest field. information about coming to China in June 2025, and

Pray for Laborers! Reaching China for Christ, seeing firsthand the need in this great country!
Austin Till
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